VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
February 14, 2022


Mayor Mark Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Stephen Hanse, Trustee Katlyn Irwin and Trustee Rebecca Vermilyea. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the January 6, 2022 Workshop Meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the minutes from the January 10, 2022 Board Meeting was made by Trustee Vermilyea and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.  

Public Comment Period-Agenda Items

Veronica Foley, of 56 Ely Street, asked about the letter received from the Greene County Administrator, Shaun Groden, acknowledging the Village’s request for ARPA funds to be used to replace water lines on Lawrence Avenue. She stated that in the letter it asks for the Village to outline intentions on how the ARPA funding will be expended by January 28, 2022. She asked if the Village has shared this information with the County. 

Mayor Evans stated that the Village has responded to the County with the information they were looking for. 

Correspondence Received

A letter was received from the Coxsackie-Athens School District inviting the Village Board Members to participate in a task force focusing on the future of the school. 

A memo was received from the Village’s labor counsel advising that the mileage reimbursement from the IRS has changed from $.56/mile to $.58.5/mile. 

A letter was received from NYS Agriculture & Markets advising that our Dog Control Officer had a satisfactory inspection completed on 1/11/2022.

A letter was received from the Greene County Administrator, Shaun Groden, acknowledging the Village’s request for ARPA funds to be used to replace water lines on Lawrence Avenue. 

Liaisons & Board Reports

Mayor Evans stated that the Village Board will dispense with the reading of the monthly department head reports, but that all monthly reports are on file with the Village Clerk.

Motions & Resolutions

A motion to approve allowing David Johnson, of 210 Mansion Street, to enter into a 6-month payment plan to pay off his water/sewer bill in the amount of $291.81 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve allowing Elena Botts, of 180 Mansion Street, to enter into a 6-month payment plan to pay off her water/sewer bill in the amount of $2,356.34 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Rebecca Baker, of 65 Mansion Street, to enter into a deferred payment plan, and to be held from the water/sewer levy, in order to pay off her water/sewer account balance in the amount of $1,650.34 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from the Town of Coxsackie Senior Center, of 127 Mansion Street, to remove their most recent water/sewer bill in the amount of $154.75, due to a faulty meter causing high consumption while the building was not being used was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. 

A motion to approve the accident policy quote #199505 from VFIS for increased accident coverage for the Fire Department members was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve renewing the contract with the Town of Coxsackie and Hose Company #3 for fire protection for areas in the town was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve putting the old Police Department Chevrolet Tahoe out to bid, with bids due the next work session on March 10th, 2022 was made by Trustee Daosut and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Tina Davenport, of 89 South River Street, asking to allow Central Hudson to dig into the road that was paved last year to install natural gas was tabled for further discussion. The Mayor stated that he will be meeting with Central Hudson on Tuesday, February 15th and will have confirmation on the exact dig location. 

A motion to approve scheduling the dates of 3/31, 4/7, 4/14 and 4/28 as Budget Work Sessions, with a 2022-2023 Proposed Tentative Budget Public Hearing to be held on 4/21 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 12022-2022 Mileage Resolution. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The resolution passed. 

A motion to approve the water/sewer adjustments from January 1-31, 2022 was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #9, vouchers 619-680 totaling $111,770.58; Water Fund Abstract #9, vouchers 305-348 totaling $ 75,352.66; Sewer Fund Abstract #9, vouchers 230-261 totaling $ 47,443.83; Capital Projects Fund Abstract #9, vouchers 9-10 totaling $ 139,632.42; Heroes Banner Fund Abstract #9, voucher 1 totaling $ 51.00; Adopt A Grave Fund Abstract #9, voucher 7 totaling $ 7,000.00; Trust & Agency Fund Abstract #9, voucher 26 totaling $ 800.00 was made by Trustee Vermilyea and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

Public Comment Period 

Mayor Evans stated that there was an issue where Peter Luizzi & Bros. Contracting, Inc. was accidentally overpaid by roughly $15,000.00 for the Wastewater Treatment Plant Upgrade Project. The Treasurer, Amanda Quinlivan, has been trying to receive reimbursement from them since December. If they do not respond shortly, the Mayor will get counsel involved. 

Veronica Foley, of 56 Ely Street, stated that at the last Workshop Meeting on February 10th, Trustee Irwin brought up a concern regarding height requirements of buildings downtown, such as the Newbury Hotel on South River Street. She asked if the Planning Board will investigate the requirements to make sure that builders are complying. She said that the Newbury Hotel seems to have submitted an application in April 2021, but she wants to know if there were updated construction plans shared after that date. She is curious how the change happened between the original plans submitted and the construction now. 

Trustee Irwin stated that she would like to clarify that her concern regarding height requirements was not necessarily targeted at the Newbury Hotel, but towards all future projects. 

Mayor Evans stated that he does not believe that a mistake was made regarding the Newbury Hotel and following the height requirements. He said that the Planning Board recommends changes of the Village Code to the Village Board. It will be easy enough to check with the Planning Board on the process of what was approved for the Newbury Hotel. If someone wants to exceed the requirements that are in the Village Code, they would need to get a variance. He stated that he will get in touch with the Planning Board Chairman. 

Veronica Foley stated that the original application was for around 40 rooms and 3 stories, and the project is now around 47 room and 4 stories. 

Mayor Evans stated that he knows that Aaron Flach originally wanted to try and keep the original structure but found out he was unable to. So, this may account for the change in the plans during the project.

Veronica Foley asked if the Planning Board would be the proper entity to ask about how the project could affect traffic downtown. 

Mayor Evans stated that she can ask the Planning Board that question. 

Trustee Irwin stated that she feels that the Village needs to have a clear set of criteria for approvals and denials when it comes to Road Cut Permits and digging into Village owned roads. She asked if this is something that the Board can work on reviewing in the near future. There needs to be a clear way to justify exceptions to the rule, so that it does not look like favoritism. 

Mayor Evans stated that he agrees that there should be criteria for approving and denying Road Cut Permits. It should be part of the Village Code. He said that the Village Board can work on this. 

No further public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,




Nikki Bereznak
Clerk

